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Remove all after “This Council” and replace with: 
 
“……is concerned that, despite action by the West Yorkshire Mayor to push Government to 
extend the Bus Recovery Grant, private bus operators First and Arriva have still proceeded to 
implement cuts to some bus services and failed to improve employment conditions for their staff 
to address their driver recruitment and retention issues.  
  
Council believes this situation where private operators in receipt of Government subsidy can 
choose to shrink the bus network, including routes crucial for our communities, is unacceptable 
and confirms that the current deregulated, privatised bus model introduced by the Conservatives 
has been a resounding failure. Council is concerned by the damage this model has inflicted over 
many years on the everyday lives of residents across Leeds who rely on buses to access jobs, 
education, family, crucial services, shops and entertainment.   
  
Council further believes questions about the delivery of the Bus Recovery Grant directly to 
private operators by the Government need to be independently investigated by an agency such 
as the National Audit Office. 
  
Council welcomes action taken by this council and the West Yorkshire Mayor to improve buses 
for passengers in Leeds, including more bus lanes and Park and Ride sites, as well as cheaper 
tickets through the £2 Mayors Fares scheme.  
 
Council calls for legislation that currently prevents the creation of new municipal publicly owned 
bus companies to be overturned. Council reiterates again its support for the West Yorkshire 
Mayor’s pledge to bring in franchising of the bus network but notes the Government’s timetable 
blocks this until at least 2024.  Council also supports the West Yorkshire Mayor’s calls for 
Government to provide sustainable, long-term funding for buses to enable the bus network to 
grow.   In the meantime Council will continue to support the West Yorkshire Mayor in holding 
First and Arriva to account and supports the West Yorkshire Mayor’s calls for the Government to 
extend the Bus Recovery Grant beyond its current end date of March to prevent any further cuts 
to services.” 
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